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Providing Council with Written Responses to Questions asked at Council 
2 February 2023 

 

1. Councillor S Bennett 
 
In relation to Minute 117 – Councillor Questions - Question 2 
Asked and outlined concerns relating to anti-social behaviour that’s 
occurring at the Coastal Park. It is likely that the incomplete nature of the 
Coastal Park is causing many of these anti-social behaviours. Can the 
Cabinet Member provide a clear timeline for the completion of the Coastal 
Park. 
 
Response of the Cabinet Member for Wellbeing 
 
The Park was completed last year and is fully operational. There are some 
ongoing snagging issues, predominantly small repairs, that will continue for 
the next few weeks but these will have no effect on operation. 
  
The coastal park, being part of the new Copr Bay development has a team 
of staff on or close to the site, providing a presence to help deter anti-social 
behaviour. As well as the presence of Parks Rangers throughout the day 
carrying out cleaning and greening duties, City Centre rangers also patrol 
the area periodically during the day and some evenings as part of their city 
centre patrols. All staff are encouraged to report any anti-social behaviour 
observed to the police who also carry out patrols of the area as part of their 
operations. Additional security is also provided by the CCTV cameras 
throughout the area, with at least 5 of these having coverage of the coastal 
park. 
 

 


